United States Senate

WASHINGTON, DC 20510

COMMITTEES:
APPROPRIATIONS
FOREIGN RELATIONS

SELECT COMMITTEE ON INTELLIGENCE
SMALL BUSINESS AND ENTREPRENEURSHIP
SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON AGING

August 23, 2019

Vice President Michael Pence Eisenhower Executive Office Building 1650 Pennsylvania Avenue NW Washington, D.C. 20502

Dear Vice President Pence:

Space is fundamental to the civil, economic, and national security objectives of the United States. Our nation is the world's largest user of space, with more spacecraft in orbit than any other country. Historically, the government has built and operated its own spacecraft, and it is federal policy that agencies procure space launch services for government-owned spacecraft from domestic providers. In recent years, however, government agencies have hosted some sensors on commercial satellites, which are not subject to any "launch America" requirements. I write to strongly encourage you to expand the domestic launch requirement to include hosted payloads.

The National Space Transportation Policy (NSTP) directs both NASA and the Department of Defense to "rely upon U.S.-manufactured space transportation vehicles as the foundation for access to space" and to "purchase and use U.S. commercial space transportation capabilities and services and facilitate multiple U.S. commercial providers of space transportation services across a range of launch vehicle classes, to the maximum extent practicable." The National Space Transportation Policy further stipulates that United States Government agencies must purchase domestic launch services for government-owned satellites, unless granted a waiver by the National Security Advisor and the Assistant to the President for Science and Technology and Director of the Office of Science and Technology Policy.

Currently, this waiver requirement does not apply to hosted payloads. When the NSTP was published in November 2013, it included an exemption for hosted payloads because the United States had no meaningful participation in the global commercial launch market at the time. In fact, domestic launch providers had not conducted a single mission for a commercial customer since 2009.

Fortunately, we are in a new era with a burgeoning commercial marketplace that can adequately accommodate hosted payloads. Additionally, American providers conduct the majority of the world's commercial launch services. With this mature marketplace, it is important that United States Government agencies utilize domestic space launch providers to their fullest capabilities. Thus, I urge you to direct United States Government agencies who

intend to place hosted payloads on commercial spacecraft to ensure the hosting satellites are launched on American rockets.

Thank you for your attention to this important matter.

Sincerely,

Marco Rubio

U.S. Senator

CC: Acting Secretary of the Air Force Matthew P. Donovan

National Aeronautics and Space Administration Administrator James Bridenstine National Aeronautics and Space Administration Director Launch Services James Norman National Aeronautics and Space Administration Associate Director Robert Menrad